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c/o NC Division of Health Service Regulation 

Amy Craddock, PHO, Assistant Chief 
Elizabeth Brown, Planner 
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NC Division of Health Service Regulation 
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Raleigh, North Carolina 27603 

Certificate of Need 
3390 Dunn Road, Eastover, NC 28312 

Phone: 910 568 3041 Fax: 910 568 3609 

Re: Comments and Petitions submitted regarding Dialysis Need Methodology 

Dear Dr. Ullrich, Dr. Craddock and Ms. Brown: 

I'm writing regarding the recent comments and petitions submitted to the SHCC and 
DHSR / Healthcare Planning and Certificate of Need Office with regard to the Semi­
Annual Dialysis Report (SOR) and potential changes to the dialysis need methodologies. 

From the outset, Fresenius Medical Care and its related dialysis facilities have embraced 
the concept of incorporating the dialysis reporting into the State Medical Facilities Plan 
(SMFP) and a single annual publication, in lieu of the current process which in large 
measure is the SOR as we know it today. As I noted in our public comments, this process 
can effectively serve the needs of the dialysis patient population of North Carolina, as 
long as facilities have the opportunity to apply twice in a 12 month period. Further, 
Fresenius Medical Care and is related facilities suggest that the current County Need 
Methodology continue in its current form, with changes appropriate for an annual 
reporting versus the SOR and it twice annual reporting. 

DHSR Healthcare Planning has posted the comments (and petition) offered by DaVita 
Kidney Care and Wake Forest Baptist Health. The following responsive comments 
regarding the comments by both are offered. 

Comments by DaVita Kidney Care: 

1) DaVita has suggested that for the first two SMFPs (2020 SMFP and 2021 SMFP),
after transitioning to a single annual report, that "a County Need Determination
should be triggered when the county station deficit reaches a level of 10 or more








